
                 
 

                

17 December 2019 
 

 
 

This will be the final edition of our newsletter for the year and we will 
resume in mid-January again. Welcome to all our new members and 
we wish you all (new and not so new) happy holidays and please be 
safe on the roads.   
 
Below a message from our Captain:  
  
The year 2019 was a challenging one for the club, with a declining 
membership and less rounds resulting in our financial position 
looking bleak. The committee had to introduce a green’s levy from 
mid-year to December to assist us in meeting our financial 
obligations. Thanks to our members for the continued support 
through the tough times. I can also report that we also had some 
huge positives, namely, a vast improvement to the condition of the 

course, successful Joos van Zyl testimonial/ 30
th

 anniversary golf day 
and our best ever Classic week and an increase in the rounds played 
by members. 
In order to improve our membership, the committee proposed 
drastically reduced membership fees for 2020 in September, which 
was approved by the members and I can report that to date we have 
received 200 new applications and we expect the number to increase 
in January 2020. 
The outlook for 2020 looks promising. 
On behalf of the committee I want to thank, the management and staff 
for their efforts during the year. 
I also want to thank the committee for their dedication and effort 
during a tough year. 
I wish everyone a joyous and Blessed Christmas and prosperous 
New Year. 
  
Clarence Abbott 
Club Captain 



                 
 

                

 

 



                 
 

                

 

 
 

Dear Loyal Supporter, 
 

Pinotage is synonoums with South Africa and with Heritage day that has just passed and 

International Pintoage day just around the corner we want to celebrate this wonderful and 
versatile South African born cultivar. 

Pinotage is a cross between Pinot Noir and Cinsaut (previously called Hermitage) and was 
cultivated by Prof Perold in 1925. We were one of the first to plant Pinotage on a commercial scale 

in 1953 and this block is still in full production. 
This is our pride and joy with a VERY special wine made from this Bush vine block, called “The 

1953”. 
We want to celebrate this special wine by running an amazing deal on our “The 1953 Pinotage”. 

  

The 1953 Pinotage deal: 

 The 12th of October is International Pinotage day and to celebrate we are running a deal on 

our blockbuster The 1953 Pinotage 

NOW you can buy  2 x 2017 Bellevue 1953 Pinotage and get 1 x 2015 Bellevue 
1953 Pinotage FREE! 

***Add any 3 bottles of Bellevue wine to this deal and also get your delivery FREE***. 
 CLICK HERE TO BUY THIS DEAL.  

  

 
R100 delivery fee apply to less than 6 - bottle deliveries. 

  

Please note that if you want to order online but pick your wine up at Bellevue, please email your 
order to info@bellevue.co.za 

https://bellevue.co.za/bellevue-shop/
mailto:info@bellevue.co.za


                 
 

                

Planning your year end function? 
 

Bellevue has recently launched with an exclusive private venue that is the perfect venue for your next celebration or 
small year- end function. 

Dating back to the 1700’s this was the 1st Manor house on the farm and is therefore the oldest building on Bellevue 
Estate. Incorporating the original walls we have slightly revamped it to a beautiful venue with a lot of heritage. 

To view or book, call us on 021 865 2054 or email Eddie on chef@bellevue.co.za 

 

    

 

 

 Bellevue Team 

T: +27 (0)21 865 2054     C: +27 (0)84 206 8578    www.bellevue.co.za      

 

 

Advertising in the newsletter 
 

Advertising opportunities are available in the newsletter at R500 per month/ 
Please contact the office and supply a poster/add in pdf/jpeg format. 

 

 
 

mailto:chef@bellevue.co.za
http://www.bellevue.co.za/
https://www.facebook.com/Bellevue-Wine-Estate-120854901264691/
http://www.bellevue.co.za/


                 
 

                

 
 

 

Wednesday 11 December 2019          4 BBB Stableford 
1. J.Steyn / R.Gouws      46 
2. J.Steyn (pivot) / G.Fisher     46 
3. G.Abel / M.Cruywagen      44 
4. K.Torien / B.Walbrugh      43 

 
Closest to the pin hole 17: I.Reddy 
 
Saturday 14 December 2019    4 BBB Stableford 
A.M. 

1. C.Strydom / J.Theart      47 
2. C.Esterhysen / J.Kitshoff     47 
3. M.Petersen / P.Petersen     45 
4. A.Rall / J.Rall       44 
5. R.Shuttler / S.Nortier      44 
6. H.Venter / F.Theron      42 

     
Closest to the pin hole 17 R.Theron 
 
P.M. 

1. L.Vlotman / A.Strauss      48 
2. L.Vlotman (pivot) / H.Coetzee    46 
3. L.Reddy / A.Vergotine      44 
4. W.Rooifontein / G.Gela     40 

 
Closest to the pin hole 17 L.Reddy 
 

Well done to J.Steyn who had an eagle on the 6th  hole on Wednesday 11 
December and S.Nortier who had an eagle on the 18th hole on Saturday 14 
December. 
 
     



                 
 

                

 
Tuesday 10 December 2019    44 players 
Fourball Alliance (3,2,1)  

1. I Kora/ D Heyns/ G Rix/ V van Haght     85 
2. P Duncan/ G Hanekom/J Theart/ P Myburgh    85 
3. A Nothnagel/J Hurter/C Visser/M van Vuuren    83 
4. N Mostert/W Fourie/ E Grübel/ D du Toit    83 

 
Friday 13 December 2019     15 players 
3 Ball Alliance( 2 scores to count and 3 on par 5`s)  

1. G Myers/ A Nothnagel/J Fourie      91 
2. P Theron/ P Langford/ I Kora      78 
3. J Jordaan/E Nel/ G Pretorius      74 
4. N Langford/ J Steyn /G Olivier     73 

 
 

         
Congrats to the below members who celebrate their birthday over the next 
few days: 
 
Andre Prins  Daniel Louw   Henk Brand  
Elias Julies  Tamsen Skippers  Danie Lambrechts 
Leon Victor  Jacques Barnard  Christo Nieuwenhuis 
Jochen Bauer  Xavier Floris   Tyron Patrick 
Michael Vermeulen Philip Esau   Simon Swarts  
Ian Marais   Johan Pienaar   Lester Thomas 
Tertius Nel  Tersius Bezuidenhoudt Otto Eder 
Johan Hyman  Harm Venter   Holger Classen  
KT Jantjies  Mich De Goede    
Carien Janse van Rensburg 
 



                 
 

                

 
 

 
 
 

Members are reminded that there are free golf lessons for juniors on a 
Tuesday between 14:30 and 15:30. 

Please drop off any equipment you would like to donate at the pro shop. 
 

Please contact: Thys Potgieter  (Resident PGA Professional) on  
(021) 903-0300 for bookings 

 

Specials available in the pro-shop 
 

New “Fanter” summer shoe in stock in the pro-shop. 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Club Logo Shirts in stock @ R299 each 

 Club logo caps in stock @ R150 each 

 Golf Club Repairs: 
 Regrip 
 Reshaft 

 

 Golf Lessons: 
 Adults:  R250 per ½ hour lesson 
 Juniors: R150 per ½ hour lesson 

 

 
 



                 
 

                

 

 
 

 

Fixtures for the coming 2 weeks: 
 

DAY DATE SPONSOR FORMAT 

Tuesday 17 December 2019 Club 55  

Wednesday  18 December 2019 Club 4 BBB Stableford 

Saturday 21 December 2019 Club  4 BBB Bogey + 

Monday  23 December 2019 Club 55  

Wednesday  25 December 2019  

 

Course Closed 

Saturday  28 December 2019 Club Single Stableford 

  

This week we look at the rule that deals with playing the incorrect ball.  

As this rule seems to have caused a bit of confusion we approached the 
manager of operations, rules and training at GOLFRSA to get clarity on the 
matter. 

He has confirmed that if an incorrect ball is played it results in a two stroke 
penalty (general penalty) in a stroke play game and a loss of hole in match 
play (as per rule 6.3)    

He added that If you do not correct your mistake in Stroke Play (medal) then 
you would get disqualified from the tournament. If, however you are playing a 
stableford stroke play match you would get no points on that specific hole.  



                 
 

                

 


